
Dear Friend:

Happy Friday and welcome to the September 9th edition of my Weekly Wrap!

BIG happenings:

Saratoga County Senior Picnic
My reaction to the Farm Labor Board Report
Susan B. Anthony Reenactor Linda McKenney

Other important news:

Stillwater Family Fun Day this weekend
Ribbon Cuttings

Bower Family Acupuncture
Colwell Law Group, LLC

As always, I want to hear from YOU. If you have a comment, question, or
concern, please email me at jordan@nysenate.gov or call my office at (518) 371-
2751. Thank you for reading and subscribing to my Weekly Wrap. It’s an honor
and a privilege serving you!

– Senator Daphne Jordan, 43rd District

 

 

mailto:jordan@nysenate.gov


Read Article

Queen Elizabeth II has died

For over 70 years Queen Elizabeth II
has been an inspiration to the people of
the United Kingdom, and the world. My
condolences to her family, and to the
people of Great Britain. Rest in Peace.

Read Article

Unfair unemployment debt is hurting
New York businesses

New York had a $10 Billion surplus
when we started budget negotiations,
and instead of being responsible and
paying off this $9 Billion debt, the
Democrat Majority pumped Billions
into their personal slush funds. One-
Party Albany is all about making New
Yorkers Pay, while the Elite Play.

 

Sign Up

Flu shot clinic on Saturday,
September 17th

The Roe Jan Library and the Columbia
County Health Department are hosting
a flu shot clinic on Saturday, September
17th. This is a drive-through clinic and
registration will be required. The senior
shot will be available. In order to
register, you must fill out this online
form.

Read Article

New Sitterly Road overpass opens in
Clifton Park

As anyone in Southern Saratoga County
knows, traffic has been significantly
worse since the Sitterly Road Bridge
was closed earlier this summer. Now,
thanks to the hard work of Capital
Region DOT and many others, the
bridge was reopened five days ahead of
schedule.

 

Saratoga County Senior Picnic

https://www.bbc.com/news/uk-61585886?fbclid=IwAR18IdnmI4jfbvAKZXv61eV7qmLw8wlnXkrfFA3IHvACXsv0bzIfjG9d_8E
https://www.bbc.com/news/uk-61585886?fbclid=IwAR18IdnmI4jfbvAKZXv61eV7qmLw8wlnXkrfFA3IHvACXsv0bzIfjG9d_8E
https://buffalonews.com/opinion/another-voice-unfair-unemployment-debt-is-hurting-new-york-businesses/article_a20f1e14-2b02-11ed-9332-8712a65ad124.html
https://buffalonews.com/opinion/another-voice-unfair-unemployment-debt-is-hurting-new-york-businesses/article_a20f1e14-2b02-11ed-9332-8712a65ad124.html
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfECM0NvnhMTdXDhxJYNdJFH1N7lirLyPvl2OBivpLPyhEZ0w/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfECM0NvnhMTdXDhxJYNdJFH1N7lirLyPvl2OBivpLPyhEZ0w/viewform
https://spectrumlocalnews.com/nys/capital-region/news/2022/09/07/new-sitterly-road-overpass-opens-in-clifton-park-?cid=id-app15_m-share_s-web_cmp-app_launch_august2020_c-producer_posts_po-organic
https://spectrumlocalnews.com/nys/capital-region/news/2022/09/07/new-sitterly-road-overpass-opens-in-clifton-park-?cid=id-app15_m-share_s-web_cmp-app_launch_august2020_c-producer_posts_po-organic


It was wonderful to join Assemblywoman Mary Beth Walsh, County Clerk Craig
Hayner, County DA Karen Heggen, and Halfmoon Town Supervisor Kevin
Tollisen for the annual Saratoga County Department of Aging and Youth Services
Senior Picnic on Thursday. Thanks to Director Sandra Cross, this year's Picnic had
over 750 seniors in attendance, including so many of my good friends from
Halfmoon. They are always looking for volunteers to help with their programs, so
if you are interested go to the link below.

Learn More

 

My reaction to the Farm Labor Board Report

https://www.saratogacountyny.gov/departments/department-of-aging-and-youth/retired-and-senior-volunteer-program/?fbclid=IwAR2f7LbzVrSFnWypYwv5VKDTcXjKdNtHNjacWGWZ80fUEGY3MBiZbLGF1zc
https://www.saratogacountyny.gov/departments/department-of-aging-and-youth/retired-and-senior-volunteer-program/?fbclid=IwAR2f7LbzVrSFnWypYwv5VKDTcXjKdNtHNjacWGWZ80fUEGY3MBiZbLGF1zc


There were 440,000 acres of farm land in the 43rd Senate district when I became
Senator in 2019. I personally know of farms that have dried up and closed up since
then and I know of more that won’t be able to make it economically if the overtime
threshold is decreased from the current 60 hours to 40 hours. 

There is a grave misconception among the downstate interests that pushed for the
lower threshold in comparing farming to the standard 40-hour workweek and
overtime pay in manufacturing and other industries. You see, in farming, you gotta
make hay while the sun shines. For those of you that don’t know, when you cut hay
for feed, you’ve got to put as many man hours as it takes to bale that hay and store
it away before it rains and loses its nutrients and consequently is no good. That
saying holds true for planting seeds and harvesting fruits and vegetables. Farming
is not the constant hum of machinery in manufacturing …hour by hour…day by
day…week by week.

There is also a misguided thought that New York’s agricultural community is
dominated by large, corporate-supported factory farms that are common in the
West and Midwest and therefore, farms should abide by a 40-hour manufacturing
workweek. Actually in New York, 96 percent of farms are small, family-owned
businesses. These small family farms ensure quality farm products to nourish New
Yorkers and also, drive economies of rural communities. 

The Farm Laborers Wage Board needs to be reminded of the recent state-funded
report conducted by researchers at Cornell University. The study found that if the
overtime threshold was lowered to 40 hours, two-thirds of dairy farmers would
make significant changes to their operation, including leaving the industry or
investing out of state, and half of fruit and vegetable farmers indicated they would
decrease their operations or leave the industry. 

It was also reported that approximately 70 percent of H-2A workers would be less
likely to do their current job or would consider going to another state without
capped hours if they were capped at 40 per week. The findings of the report are
what we hear from our farmers and farmworkers. The Wage Board heard these
same concerns from farm managers at their public hearings.

The Farm Laborers Wage Board's recommendation to lower the overtime threshold
to 40 hours on Tuesday, ignored what New York Farmers and farmworkers told



them. Department of Labor Commissioner Reardon has 45 days to accept or reject
the Wage Board’s recommendation. I urge the Commissioner to listen up and heed
New York’s farmers and farmworkers; the future of New York’s farms is hinged on
this decision.

If anyone is to remember anything, common sense prevails in just two sayings:

Gotta make hay while the sun shines…

And... 

No farms, no food.

Spectrum News Report On Our Farm Rally

NY Farm Bureau Statement

 

Susan B. Anthony Reenactor Linda McKenney

Thank you to Lynda Guyer Bryan, who serves as both Halfmoon Town Clerk and

https://nystateofpolitics.com/state-of-politics/new-york/politics/2022/09/02/opponents-to-farm-ot-reduction-make-final-effort-days-before-vote?fbclid=IwAR2nnBerrpCCbsmH8Oe8SIk95leyfyDdCGBAe2gj4WeFXHwwnd87AKOet4s
https://www.nyfb.org/news/press-releases/new-york-farm-bureau-statement-farm-labor-wage-board-report?fbclid=IwAR3DtsyzPs0rAqEni5eim62W5wf5FG3QZcEHvslaM6bhC21iDJi6W7YMzO4
https://susanbanthony.live/?fbclid=IwAR2JnXKiMVHuyom_fpGKtoKx9rtBL-aQfDKisC26uS1P-DXsRWFWpDxWH_U


President of the Halfmoon Historical Society, for inviting Linda McKenney to
come present last night. Mrs. McKenney is a Susan B. Anthony reenactor who
educates people on the great accomplishments of her life. From Temperance and
Abolition to Women's Suffrage, there is a lot to learn about this incredible woman.

Learn More

 

Stillwater Family Fun Day this weekend

https://susanbanthony.live/?fbclid=IwAR2JnXKiMVHuyom_fpGKtoKx9rtBL-aQfDKisC26uS1P-DXsRWFWpDxWH_U


https://villageofstillwaterny.org/news-headlines/stillwater-family-days-sept-9-10/


This Friday and Saturday the Town and Village of Stillwater will be having their
annual Family Day at American Legion Post 490. With food and activities for the
whole family its sure to be a great time!

Learn More

 

 

Bower Family Acupuncture

I joined Assemblyman Jake Ashby, County Executive Steve McLaughlin, County
Legislators, Tom Grant Sr, Scott Bendett, Robert Loveridge, Director of

https://villageofstillwaterny.org/news-headlines/stillwater-family-days-sept-9-10/
https://www.boweracu.com/


Operations Rich Crist and the Rensselaer County Regional Chamber of Commerce
for the grand opening of Bower Family Acupuncture. Located on Miller Rd. in
Castleton-On-Hudson, the husband-and-wife team of Karl and Marcie Bower each
have over 10 years of experience.

Business Website

 

Colwell Law Group, LLC

Congratulations to Kevin and Mary Theresa Colwell on the opening of their new
law practice in Saratoga Springs. The Colwell Law Group, LLC specializes in
divorce, family law, and child custody. Their team has decades of experience and
will work to get you the outcome you deserve.

Business Website

 

Stay up-to-date with me throughout the week

https://www.boweracu.com/
https://colwell-law.org/
https://colwell-law.org/


on Social Media!

FACEBOOK

TWITTER

INSTAGRAM

YOUTUBE

VISIT MY WEBSITE

 

Albany Office:
188 State Street, Legislative Office
Bldg.,
Room 706
Albany, NY 12247
518-455-2381

District Office:
1580 Columbia Turnpike
Building 2, Suite 1, 
Castleton-On-the-Hudson, NY 12033
518-371-2751

https://www.facebook.com/SenatorDaphneJordan
https://twitter.com/NYSenatorJordan
https://www.instagram.com/senator_jordan/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCg3JuZ-33weBUs6Kutq7brg
https://www.nysenate.gov/senators/daphne-jordan


https://nysenate.gov/

